

Administrative Office 8701 Holmes, Kansas City MO 64131 Telephone: (816) 349-3300

### A Fully Accredited, Missouri A+ School District...

Dear Center School District Families,

Thank you to our Pre-K through 5<sup>th</sup> grade and Center Alternative School (CAS) families who were invited to complete the most recent Learning Mode Survey (Jan. 22-29). We wanted to ensure that you had a choice in determining if your children will participate in in-person learning or remain enrolled in the virtual learning mode. We have analyzed the survey results and determined that we are able to increase the number of in-person learning days for our Pre-K through 5th grade students and our CAS students, while still adhering to the desired class sizes (not to exceed 16 students per class).

## Pre-K through 5<sup>th</sup> Grade and Center Alternative School (CAS) Students

- If you selected the Hybrid/Fixed Blended option, your child(ren) will attend in-person learning Monday-Thursday (full days), with virtual learning on Friday each week. Parents will be contacted by building personnel to confirm that they wish to continue with in-person learning now that four days are being offered instead of two days.
- If you selected the Full Virtual option, your child will continue to be enrolled in virtual learning.
- If you did not complete the survey, your child will continue to be enrolled in virtual learning.
- New families who enroll in the District will be enrolled in virtual learning.

**Waiting List**: To maintain desired class sizes of no more than 16 students and allow for social distancing, we are not able to add students to these in-person learning groups currently. If families wish to add their child's name to the waiting list for possible future in-person learning, they will need to complete and submit the CSD Request for In-Person Learning form, which will be monitored by the Academic Services Department.

Click here to access the request form: **CSD Request for In-Person Learning (Waiting List)** 

## Center Middle School (CMS) and Center High School (CHS) Students

Currently, we still plan to invite recommended CMS and CHS students to participate in in-person learning opportunities beginning February 22, 2021. This plan includes inviting more identified targeted groups of 6<sup>th</sup> - 12<sup>th</sup> grade students to join in-person learning opportunities on a staggered schedule every two weeks through March and early April. Parents/guardians of eligible students will be contacted by building staff with more detailed information.

Learning Mode Request Survey results can be found posted on the website, under Survey Results: <a href="https://www.center.k12.mo.us/covid-19">https://www.center.k12.mo.us/covid-19</a>

More Information regarding logistics and specific building and classroom information will be shared in the coming days.

For an easy reference, below is a review of the upcoming implementation plans.

#### Monday, February 1, 2021

• CMS and CHS Special Programs: In-person learning opportunities were offered to all secondary students with IEPs who participate in the district's special programs, known as Futures and CASTLE. Parents/guardians were given the option to select this in-person offering or remain in the full-virtual model.

## Wednesday, February 17, 2021

- Yellowjacket Early Learning Center: Families of students who chose Hybrid/Fixed Blended will attend school Monday – Thursday. Fridays will remain virtual. Students who chose virtual will remain enrolled in the virtual learning mode.
- Kindergarten 5th grade: Families of students who chose Hybrid/Fixed Blended will attend school Monday –
  Thursday. Fridays will remain virtual. Students who chose virtual will remain enrolled in the virtual learning
  mode.
- Center Alternative School: Families of students who chose Hybrid/Fixed Blended will attend school Monday –
  Thursday. Fridays will remain virtual. Students who chose virtual will remain enrolled in the virtual learning
  mode.

# Monday, February 22, 2021

- Identified targeted Seniors will be invited to join in-person learning Monday Thursday. Fridays will remain virtual. \*(Building staff will contact parents no later than February 12, 2021 regarding Seniors being recommended for in-person support. Transportation will be provided.)
- Center High School identified targeted groups will be invited to join in-person learning opportunities Monday Thursday. Fridays will remain virtual. \*(Building staff will contact parents no later than February 12, 2021 regarding CHS students being recommended for in-person support. Transportation will be provided.)
- Center Middle School identified targeted groups will be invited to join in-person learning opportunities Monday

   Thursday. Fridays will remain virtual. \*(Building staff will contact parents no later than February 12, 2021 regarding CMS students being recommended for in-person support. Transportation will be provided.)

Thank you for your flexibility and continued support. Our goal remains focused on serving our students and families.

The Center School District Leadership Team